28 April 2014

Chair and Members, Planning and Environment Committee
City Clerk's Office

300 Dufferin Avenue

London ON NG6A 4L9

RE: P&EC meeting Tuesday April 29th: RE: Blackfriars/Petersville Heritage Conservation
District Study.

In regards to the P&EC meeting on Tuesday April 29™ for the Blackfriars/Petersville Heritage
Conservation District Study, | respectfully submit to the Committee that discussion and public
comment on the matter be deferred until the May 13", 2014 P&EC meeting for the following
reasons;

1) While the draft Blackfriars/Petersville Heritage Conservation District Plan and Guidelines are
dated April 15", the documents were not made available for public viewing either at the
Planning Division, 206 Dundas St. London, ON nor on the City of London website until late
Thursday, April 24™.

2) Public comments submitted in response to the Public meeting on Feb. 12, 2014 and the
Stake Holder Workshop on April 2, 2014 were not available for public viewing at the
Planning Division, 206 Dundas St. London, ON.

A MFIPPA request for these documents was filed with the City Clerk on Friday April 25",
2014.

As these documents have not been made available to the public in a timely fashion,
informed and legitimate public comment cannot be made at the P&EC meeting on Tuesday
April 29", 2014.

Regards,

i

Joe McCarthy
16 Moir Street
London, ON, N6H 1H8



